
 
 
 

Oct. 28th, 2020 

In the place where you hear the sound of the trumpet, rally to us there. Our God will fight for us (Neh 4:20). 

To My Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Greetings and peace to you in the name of our Lord and Savior! 

Over the past several months, we have all experienced an incredibly difficult and complicated 
season.  Using the theme of Nehemiah, I know that many of you are tending to your sections of 
the wall and the complications that the pandemic has brought to our lives.  Please know that I am 
encouraged by your love for our Lord Jesus, your dedication to your churches and thankful for 
your faithfulness to The Anglican Diocese of South Carolina. 

I realize that our rescheduled 2020 convention adjourned only weeks ago, but I am blowing the 
“nominating trumpet,” in hopes that you will rally and do three things.  First, before Nehemiah 
acted, he prayed, so I am asking you to please pray for the nominating committee as we begin the 
processes of receiving nominations and for those who may feel called to serve.  I am also asking 
that you engage in conversations with others about the positions that are open and discern whom 
God may be calling to fill each opening.    Finally, I am asking that, as names of potential 
candidates become known or revealed that you contact those individuals about submitting an 
application to the nominations committee. 

 

Thank you for your time and prayers. 

 

The Rev. Karl Burns, Chairmen of Nominations Committee 


